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 香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 

Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department  
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

   

 
放棄註冊商標  

(局部放棄) 

  

根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 56 條及《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 56 條，以下註冊商標的擁有人已就某些該

等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。 

 
 
 

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S)  
(PARTIAL SURRENDER) 

  
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered. 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.:  

301706517 

[540] 商標：  
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

British & Irish Lions Designated Activity 
Company 
1st Floor Block B, Simmonscourt House, 
Simmonscourt Road, Dublin 4, 
IRELAND 
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[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

LIU, SHEN & ASSOCIATES 
Room 3716, 37/F, Sun Hung Kai Centre, 
30 Harbour Road, Wanchai, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

25,41 

[151] 註冊日期：  
Date of Registration: 
放棄生效日期：  
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect: 

03-09-2010  
 
28-08-2020 

     

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 

類別 Class 3 
Soaps; cosmetics; perfumery; essential oils; hair lotions; dentifrices; non-medicated 
toilet preparations; pre-shave and after-shave lotions; tattoos (temporary); skincare 
preparations; mouthwashes; deodorants; anti-perspirants; toilet waters; shaving soaps 
and shaving lotions; shaving creams and gels; toiletries; hair care preparations; hair 
lotions; shampoo; conditioner; hair sprays; bubble bath; baby bath preparations; bath 
oils; bath salts; shower gel; toothpaste; lotions for cosmetic purposes; talcum 
powder; boot polish; cotton wool; nail care preparations; sunscreens; sun block; after 
sun preparations; sun milks; sun protectors for the lips; non-medicated preparations 
for the relief of sunburn; transfers for cosmetic purposes; almond oil; tissues; 
cleaning preparations; windscreen cleaning liquids; gels for the lips and for the 
skin. 
 
類別 Class 9 
Computer games; video games; computer and video games programmes; video games 
apparatus; video discs; electronic amusement apparatus; program memory cartridges for 
electronic amusement apparatus; personal digital assistants with satellite 
communication capability; electric and electronic communication apparatus; CD-ROM 
players; electronic, electric and/or mechanical amusement machines; recorded video 
discs and video tapes; game machines, game machine software; DVD-ROM players; 
programmed-data-carrying electronic DVD-ROMs; DVD-ROM encoded virtual reality game 
software; DVD-ROM encoded video game software; encoded video DVD-ROM drivers; cases 
adapted for DVD-ROMS; computer peripherals; optical apparatus and instruments; 
computer software relating to sports or entertainment and leisure matters or rugby 
football; computer programs for use in communications; computer programs relating to 
telecommunications; computers; computer software; computer software and publications 
in electronic form supplied on-line from databases or from facilities provided on the 
Internet (including websites); computer software and telecommunications apparatus 
(including modems) to enable connection to databases and the Internet; computer 
software to enable searching of data; computer software for wireless application 
protocol; wireless application protocol apparatus and instruments; computer games 
software and computer games consoles; games apparatus adapted for use with television 
receivers; records; videos; DVDs; radios; smart cards; encoded cards and cards bearing 
machine readable information; CD-ROMs; personal organisers and personal stereos; 
compact discs; video cassette recorders; DVD players; apparatus and instruments for 
the recording, transmission or reproduction of data, sound or images; cameras, 
camcorders and photographic apparatus and instruments; cases for photographic 
apparatus; calculators; telephones; mobile phones, covers, fascias and cases for 
mobile phones, accessories for mobile phones; phone cards; sunglasses and cases for 
sunglasses; spectacles and contact lenses; cases for spectacles and contact lenses; 



 
  
                        

3/18 
 

 

公報編號 Journal No.: 2020/108 公布日期 Publication Date:04-09-2020 
分項名稱 Section Name: 放棄註冊商標 (局部放棄) Surrender of Registered Trade Mark(s) (Partial Surrender) 

audio visual teaching apparatus; binoculars; televisions; electrical and electronic 
domestic appliances; radio alarm clocks; identity cards; debit cards; screens; 
screensavers; electronic scoreboards; credit cards (encoded); computer mouse, computer 
mouse mats; gum guards; gum guards for protection in sport; gum shields; gum shields 
for protection in sport; protective clothing; body armour for the protection of 
various parts of the body for use in sports activities; protective headwear; 
protective helmets; protective helmets for use in sports; protective gloves; face 
protectors; stress gauges; carry cases; reflective arm bands; covers for electric 
sockets; portable digital electronic devices and software related thereto; handheld 
digital electronic devices and software related thereto; MP3 players; handheld 
computers; electronic organisers; electronic notepads; parts and fittings for all the 
aforesaid goods. 
 
類別 Class 14 
Jewellery boxes; jewellery; earrings; rings and pendants; clips; fobs, ingots and 
chains; cuff-links; badges; tie-pins; tie slides; crests; silver and gold tankards; 
keyrings; key fobs; precious metals and their alloys and goods in precious metals or 
coated therewith; precious stones; horological and chronometric instruments; watches; 
ornaments of precious metal; works of arts of precious metal; statuettes; stopwatches; 
chains; watch chains and watch cases; clocks; silver and gold ware; watch straps; 
brooches; pin badges of precious metal; cups of precious metal being decorative 
articles. 
 
類別 Class 16 
Stationery and office requisites; printed matter; teaching materials; books; 
photographs; paper, plastic bags; wrapping material and packing paper; periodical 
publications; calendars; photographic albums; greeting cards; Christmas cards; 
postcards; diaries; address books; personal organisers in paper form; newsletters; 
leaflets; catalogues; geographical maps; mats for beer glasses; portraits; magazines; 
match programmes; match tickets; brochures; stickers; photocards; albums; binders; 
business card holders; packaging; posters; prints; artists' materials; paintings; 
engraving plates; engravings; paper knives; lithographic works of art; paperweights; 
pens; pen and pencil cases, pen holders and pen clips; drawing instruments, drawing 
materials and drawing sets; crayons; paper flags; book markers; chart pointers; 
stencils; coasters; cheque book and passport holders; table mats and table napkins of 
paper; removable tattoos (decalcomanias); flags and pennants of paper; scrapbooks; 
sketch books; story books; colouring books; water-colours; easels; modelling clay; 
drawing pads; drawing boards; sticker books; stamp pads; instructional materials; 
paper table cloths; paper table mats; paper table napkins; comics; books for children; 
children's magazines; publications for children; stationery for children's educational 
activities; stationery for children's playing activities; children's slates; pencil 
boxes; children's club magazines; disposable napkins; disposable napkin-pants; 
disposable training pants for children; bibs; bubble packs; cardboard; cardboard 
articles; bags; song books; slate pencils; badges of cardboard; badges made of paper. 
 
類別 Class 18 
Articles made from leather or from imitation leather; belts; trunks; bags and 
holdalls; luggage; handbags; shoulder bags; waist bags; backpacks and rucksacks; all 
purpose sports bags; kit bags; vanity cases; overnight bags; duffle bags; garment bags 
for travel; travelling bags; umbrellas and parasols; wallets and purses; walking 
sticks; card cases, key cases and notecases; key fobs incorporating key rings; cases 
of leather or of leather board; laces; boot bags; suit carriers; business card holders 
and document holders; golf umbrellas; bags for golf shoes, bags for boots and for 
trainers; suit carriers; bags for shaving sets; suitcases; satchels; schools bags; 
cases; gym bags; beach bags; shopping bags; belts; saddle bags; bicycle bags; bags 
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(panniers) for bicycles; shoulder bags for use by children; sling bags for carrying 
infants; parts and fittings for all of the aforesaid goods. 
 
類別 Class 20 
Statuettes and figurines of wood, wax, plaster and of plastic; mirrors, picture 
frames; pennants, wall plaques; containers of wood and of plastic; curtains, curtain 
holders, hooks, rails, rings, rods, rollers and tie backs; bedding (not including 
linen); key rings; badges and novelty badges; furniture; soft furnishings; articles 
made of wood, cork, reed, cane, wicker, horn, bone, ivory, whalebone, shell, amber, 
mother-of-pearl, meerschaum or plastic; garden furniture; pillows and cushions; fitted 
covers of textile for furniture and headboards; seat pads; seat pads being parts of 
furniture. 
 
類別 Class 21 
Glassware, porcelain, earthenware and ceramic articles; tankards, household and 
kitchen utensils and containers, combs, piggy banks, drinking flasks, shoe horns; 
bottle openers; cups; mugs; beer mugs; coasters; portable cold boxes and coolers; 
flasks; refrigerating bottles; shaving brushes and shaving bowls; shaving brush 
stands; vases; lunch boxes; crockery; heat insulated containers for beverages; 
coasters, not of paper and other than table linen; ice pails; corkscrews; drinking 
glasses; ice buckets; manual mixers, cocktail shakers; pottery; table plates; 
tableware holders; tableware; brushes; sponges; brush-making materials; articles made 
of ceramics, glass, porcelain or earthenware; bowls; serving bowls; eating bowls; 
bowls for flowers, basins, salad bowls; candle bowls; stoneware; dinnerware of 
stoneware; cheese dish covers; cheese domes; electric toothbrushes; toothbrushes. 
 
類別 Class 24 
Rugs, towels, flags and pennants, table covers and table linen, curtains, banners, 
handkerchiefs of textile, travelling rugs, lap rugs, bath linen, bunting, household 
linen, mats of linen, textile piece goods; fabrics; soft furnishings; textiles for 
furnishing; furniture coverings of textile; textile wall hangings; curtains of 
textile; doilies of textiles; drapes; fabrics for textile use; furniture coverings; 
household textile articles; household textile piece goods; loose covers made of 
textile materials for furniture; mats of textile; mural hangings; roller blinds; 
sunscreens of textile; textile napkins; textiles for interior decorating; textiles 
made of cotton, flannel, linen, satin and silk; textiles made of wool; bed linen, 
table covers and table linen, banners, handkerchiefs of textile; textiles and textile 
goods; bed covers; textiles for making articles of clothing; duvets; covers for 
pillows, cushions or duvets; tartan piece goods; tartan bolting cloth; pads; pads in 
the form of chair covers; throws; runners. 
 
類別 Class 26 
Cloth badges, other badges not of precious metal or of cloth, ornamental novelty 
badges; badges; pin badges; rosettes, ribbons, buttons, hair bands and scrunchies; 
clips for clothing; clothing accessories and decorations; hair pins, hair bows and 
grips. 
 
類別 Class 28 
Games; board games; automatic slot machines; automatic games other than coin-operated 
and those adapted for use with television receivers only; coin-operated video games; 
electronic game equipment; hand held electronic games; hand held units for playing 
electronic games; stand alone video output game machines; stand alone video game 
machines; electronic amusement apparatus adapted for use with liquid crystal displays; 
games adapted for use with dot matrix crystal displays; jigsaws; electronic games; 
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computer games; toys and playthings; sporting articles; rugby balls; balls for sport; 
playing balls; footballs; mini footballs and mini rugby balls; stress balls; soft 
toys; teddy bears; dice; dominoes; dolls and figurines; flying discs; playing cards; 
toy vehicles; masks and toy masks; building blocks; marbles; mobiles; parlour games; 
rattles; spinning tops; darts; balloons; bath toys and toys for use in swimming pools; 
practical jokes (novelties); conjuring apparatus and instruments and magicians' sets; 
gymnastic and body training apparatus; body building apparatus; bar bells; dumb bells; 
shin guards; knee guards; elbow guards; gloves for games; skateboards, roller skates; 
skating boots; skis; surfboards, surf skis, water skis; scooters; paragliders; fishing 
rods, fishing tackle and fishing bags; golf clubs, golf bags and golf accessories; 
bags adapted for carrying sporting articles; articles for use in golf; golf clubs, 
golf balls, markers for golf balls, golf bags, covers for golf clubs, head covers for 
clubs, tags for golf bags, golf tees, golf tools; kites; skittles; paintball guns and 
paintballs; rocking horses; ornaments for Christmas trees; Christmas crackers; 
sleighs; bob-sleighs; automatic and coin operated amusement machines; confetti; 
swings, slides, climbing frames and climbing apparatus; remote control toys and 
playthings; animated toys and playthings; electronic toys; electronic educational 
toys; bath toys; fancy dress outfits; safety restrains for use in sport; safety 
harnesses; toy bicycles; children's bicycles; exercise bicycles; costumes; toy 
tableware; playground apparatus; parts and fittings for all of the aforesaid goods. 
 
類別 Class 29 
Milk, milk beverages, dairy products, nuts, crisps, salted snack foods, snack foods; 
meat, fish, poultry and game; meat extracts; preserved, dried and cooked fruits and 
vegetables; jellies, jams, compotes; edible oils and fats; cream; whipped cream; ham; 
cheese; lobsters, oysters and mussels (not being live); shellfish; prepared meals in 
this class; potato chips; potato fritters; salads; potato crisps; vegetables; milk 
shakes; sauerkraut; sausages; soups; preparations for making soup; olives; yoghurt. 
 
類別 Class 30 
Beverages, snack foods, sandwiches; coffee, tea, iced tea, sugar, rice, tapioca, sago, 
artificial coffee; latte (coffee); chai (tea); chocolate beverages; cocoa-based 
beverages; coffee flavourings; pastas; pastry; prepared meals in this class; 
shortbread; rice; noodles; spaghetti; couscous; chips; pizzas; peppers; sushi; frozen 
yoghurt; popcorn; flour; bread; honey, treacle; yeast, baking-powder; salt, mustard; 
vinegar, sauces; cooking sauces; spices; confectionery; chocolate; chewing gum; 
liquorice; marzipan; fondants; sweets; muesli; biscuits; pastries; pancakes; cakes; 
cereals; preparations made from cereals; cereal bars; breakfast bars; cookies; crisps; 
ices; ice cream; fruit jellies; custard; gingerbread; cocoa; pies; spring rolls; 
ravioli; waffles; desserts; sauces; gravies; spreads. 
 
類別 Class 32 
Beer, stout, ales; mineral and aerated waters and other non-alcoholic drinks, fruit 
juices and fruit drinks, syrups and other preparations for making beverages; table 
waters and seltzer waters; vegetable juices, non-alcoholic aperitifs; sports drinks; 
isotonic drinks; water; bottled water; flavoured water. 
 
類別 Class 33 
Alcoholic beverages, whisky, wines, liqueurs, cocktails and spirits (beverages); 
aperitifs. 
 
類別 Class 35 
Retail services, electronic shopping retail services, retail services provided by mail 
order; all connected with the sale of books, home entertainment media, textiles, 
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clothing, footwear, headgear, fresh food, organic foodstuffs, organic drinks, fruits 
and vegetables, fresh fruits and vegetables, herbs, beers, mineral and aerated waters, 
sports drinks, isotonic drinks, snack foods, crisps, ready meals, sports merchandise, 
housewares, first aid kits, vitamin and mineral preparations, razors, safety razors, 
travel goods, travel guides, luggage, computer games, video games, video discs, 
videos, DVDs, CD-ROMs, beauty products, toiletries, sports clothing, sports footwear; 
casual wear, training wear, leisurewear, fashion wear, sunglasses, electronic 
organisers, personal audio, sporting articles, jewellery, golf equipment, golf 
accessories, badges, keyrings, tags, bag tags, balls, rugby balls, stationery, 
trophies, games, cameras, photographic equipment, computers, handheld computers, 
portable digital electronic devices; advertising, marketing and promotional services; 
business management services relating to sport; arranging and conducting exhibitions; 
agency services for promoting and management of sports and media personalities, 
celebrities, after dinner speakers and motivational speakers; business management; 
business administration; consultancy, information and advisory services relating to 
all of the aforesaid services. 
 
類別 Class 36 
Banking services, credit card services, accident insurance, trading in debentures and 
securities, financial services; insurance services; investment services; credit 
services; mortgage services; executor and trustee services; fiduciary services; 
investment trust services; surety services; trusteeship; trust arrangement and 
advisory services; fund raising services; provision of financial guarantees; 
administration of mutual funds; deposit holding services; co-operative credit society 
services; fund investment; investment advice; unit trust services; stocks and bonds 
brokerage; investment portfolio management services; consultancy, information and 
advisory services relating to the aforesaid services. 
 
類別 Class 38 
Telecommunications; communication services; telecommunication of information 
(including web pages) and any other data; radio, television and cable television and 
satellite broadcasting; musical broadcasting; broadcasting via wireless application 
protocol; broadcasting via the Internet or by other electronic means; teletext 
services; telephone and telecommunication services; electronic mail services; 
provision of telecommunications access and links to computer databases and the 
Internet; transmission of radio and television programmes; computer aided transmission 
of messages and images; electronic mail; transmission of messages; facsimile services; 
cellular telephone communication services; electronic bulletin board services; message 
sending services; teleconferencing services; subscription television broadcasting; 
music broadcasting; broadcasting services relating to entertainment and to people; 
data broadcasting services; information services relating to broadcasting; providing 
Internet chatrooms; Internet portal services; providing access to digital music 
websites on the Internet; broadcasting, dissemination and transmission of visual 
images, audio information, graphics, data and other information, using radio, 
telecommunications apparatus, electronic media or the Internet; live transmissions 
accessible via home pages on the Internet (webcam); providing access to a computer 
server by way of telephone lines, cable, network connections and the Internet; news 
agencies; consultancy, information and advisory services relating to all of the 
aforesaid services. 
 
類別 Class 39 
Travel agency services; arranging of tours; booking agency services for travel; 
arranging of travel, travel courier and guide services; storage, packaging and 
transportation of goods by air, land and water; consultancy, information and advisory 
services relating to the aforesaid services. 



 
  
                        

7/18 
 

 

公報編號 Journal No.: 2020/108 公布日期 Publication Date:04-09-2020 
分項名稱 Section Name: 放棄註冊商標 (局部放棄) Surrender of Registered Trade Mark(s) (Partial Surrender) 

 
類別 Class 43 
Hospitality services; corporate hospitality; hospitality suites (provision of 
accommodation, food or drink); providing sporting lunches and dinners; hotel services; 
services for providing food and drink; temporary accommodation; catering; restaurants; 
cafeterias; snack-bars; bistros; bars; canteens; self service restaurants; travel 
agency services for booking accommodation; consultancy, information and advisory 
services relating to all of the aforesaid services. 
 

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 

類別 Class 25 
Clothing, headwear and footwear; replica kits, replica shorts, replica shirts, replica 
socks; clothing of leather and of imitation leather; belts; money belts; t-shirts, 
polo shirts, rugby shirts, jackets, ties, bow ties, pullovers, trousers, socks, 
shirts, skirts, dresses, sweaters, sweatshirts, pants, jerseys, jumpers, waistcoats, 
kilts, pyjama suits, night suits, night shirts, night dresses, dressing robes; 
underwear; boxer shorts, briefs, bras, lingerie, garters, hosiery, corsets, bodices; 
romper suits, bibs; children's clothing; articles of outer clothing; blazers, coats, 
fleece tops and fleece suits, padded jackets; knitwear; leisure suits; sports jerseys; 
sports clothing; track suits, training suits, rugby tops, rugby shorts, leotards, 
bathing suits, bikinis, swimming trunks, beachwear, sports bras, jock straps; clothing 
for babies; waterproof clothing; wax jackets, oil skins, galoshes, anoraks, wet suits; 
braces; hats and caps; hats and caps for children and for babies; shoes, sandals, 
slippers, training shoes, boots, rugby boots, ski boots; gloves, mittens and scarves; 
earasaids; trews; stoles. 
 
類別 Class 41 
Sporting services, organisation of sporting events and activities, recreational 
services; arranging of sporting events; entertainment provided during intervals of 
sporting events; information relating to entertainment or sports, provided on-line 
from a computer database or the Internet; providing entertainment through computer 
networks; providing computer game software, music and/or pictures through computer 
networks; providing new data for computer game software through computer networks; 
operation of interactive electronic media entertainment facilities; provision of 
amusement facilities by computer online systems; provision of computer and video 
games, and computer and video games software via a computer database, a computer 
network or the Internet, or interactive television; electronic games services provided 
by means of the Internet or via a computer based system; musical concerts; museum 
services; ticket reservation services; ticket procurement and information services for 
sports events; ticket agency (sports, travel and entertainment); electronic games 
services provided by means of the Internet; club services; presentation of live 
performances; publishing services, arranging and conducting of seminars, physical 
education, training (practical demonstrations), sport camp services, education 
relating to sports and leisure, organisation of sporting events and competitions, 
organisation of exhibitions, film production, provision of exhibition and museum 
facilities, performances, provision of stadium conference and exhibition services, 
rental of stadium facilities and sports apparatus; photographic services; master of 
ceremony services for parties and special events; entertainment services, 
entertainment agency services; entertainment information; hospitality services; 
corporate hospitality; fan club services; cultural activities; organisation of shows 
and demonstrations; organisation of seminars, conferences and master classes; 
practical demonstrations for educational and/or entertainment purposes; publication of 
books; publication of electronic books, manuals and magazines on-line; arranging and 
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presentation of events and workshops in relation to lifestyle, sports and 
entertainment; arranging and organising personal appearances, demonstrations and award 
presentations; arranging and conducting of lectures, events, exhibitions, 
presentations and seminars for educational, sports and/or entertainment purposes; 
information relating to sports, entertainment or education provided online from a 
computer database or the Internet; consultancy, information and advisory services 
relating to all of the aforesaid services. 

 
 

[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

301706526AB 

[540] 商標：  
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

British & Irish Lions Designated Activity 
Company 
1st Floor Block B, Simmonscourt House, 
Simmonscourt Road, Dublin 4, 
IRELAND 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

LIU, SHEN & ASSOCIATES 
Room 3716, 37/F, Sun Hung Kai Centre, 
30 Harbour Road, Wanchai, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

25,41 

[151] 註冊日期：  
Date of Registration: 
放棄生效日期：  
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect: 

03-09-2010  
 
28-08-2020 

     
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 

類別 Class 14 
Jewellery boxes; jewellery; earrings; rings and pendants; clips; fobs, ingots and 
chains; cuff-links; badges; tie-pins; tie slides; crests; silver and gold tankards; 
keyrings; key fobs; precious metals and their alloys and goods in precious metals or 
coated therewith; precious stones; horological and chronometric instruments; watches; 
ornaments of precious metal; works of arts of precious metal; statuettes; stopwatches; 
chains; watch chains and watch cases; clocks; silver and gold ware; watch straps; 
brooches; pin badges of precious metal; cups of precious metal being decorative 
articles; all relating to or for the promotion of rugby football or the proprietor's 
rugby team. 
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類別 Class 20 
Statuettes and figurines of wood, wax, plaster and of plastic; mirrors, picture 
frames; pennants, wall plaques; containers of wood and of plastic; curtains, curtain 
holders, hooks, rails, rings, rods, rollers and tie backs; bedding (not including 
linen); key rings; badges and novelty badges; furniture; soft furnishings; articles 
made of wood, cork, reed, cane, wicker, horn, bone, ivory, whalebone, shell, amber, 
mother-of-pearl, meerschaum or plastic; garden furniture; pillows and cushions; fitted 
covers of textile for furniture and headboards; seat pads; seat pads being parts of 
furniture; all relating to or for the promotion of rugby football or the proprietor's 
rugby team. 
 
類別 Class 24 
Rugs, towels, flags and pennants, table covers and table linen, curtains, banners, 
handkerchiefs of textile, travelling rugs, lap rugs, bath linen, bunting, household 
linen, mats of linen, textile piece goods; fabrics; soft furnishings; textiles for 
furnishing; furniture coverings of textile; textile wall hangings; curtains of 
textile; doilies of textiles; drapes; fabrics for textile use; furniture coverings; 
household textile articles; household textile piece goods; loose covers made of 
textile materials for furniture; mats of textile; mural hangings; roller blinds; 
sunscreens of textile; textile napkins; textiles for interior decorating; textiles 
made of cotton, flannel, linen, satin and silk; textiles made of wool; bed linen, 
table covers and table linen, banners, handkerchiefs of textile; textiles and textile 
goods; bed covers; textiles for making articles of clothing; duvets; covers for 
pillows, cushions or duvets; tartan piece goods; tartan bolting cloth; pads; pads in 
the form of chair covers; throws; runners; all relating to or for the promotion of 
rugby football or the proprietor's rugby team. 
 
類別 Class 26 
Cloth badges, other badges not of precious metal or of cloth, ornamental novelty 
badges; badges; pin badges; rosettes, ribbons, buttons, hair bands and scrunchies; 
clips for clothing; clothing accessories and decorations; hair pins, hair bows and 
grips; all relating to or for the promotion of rugby football or the proprietor's 
rugby team. 
 
類別 Class 35 
Retail services, electronic shopping retail services, retail services provided by mail 
order; all connected with the sale of books, home entertainment media, textiles, 
clothing, footwear, headgear, fresh food, organic foodstuffs, organic drinks, fruits 
and vegetables, fresh fruits and vegetables, herbs, beers, mineral and aerated waters, 
sports drinks, isotonic drinks, snack foods, crisps, ready meals, sports merchandise, 
first aid kits, vitamin and mineral preparations, razors, safety razors, travel goods, 
travel guides, luggage, computer games, video games, video discs, videos, DVDs, CD-
ROMs, sports clothing, sports footwear, casual wear, training wear, leisure wear, 
fashion wear, sunglasses, electronic organisers, personal audio, sporting articles, 
jewellery, golf equipment, golf accessories, badges, keyrings, tags, bag tags, balls, 
rugby balls, stationery, trophies, games, cameras, photographic equipment, computers, 
handheld computers, portable digital electronic devices; all relating to or for the 
promotion of rugby football or the proprietor's rugby team. 
 
類別 Class 36 
Banking services, credit card services, accident insurance, trading in debentures and 
securities, financial services; insurance services; investment services; credit 
services; mortgage services; executor and trustee services; fiduciary services; 
investment trust services; surety services; trusteeship; trust arrangement and 
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advisory services; fund raising services; provision of financial guarantees; 
administration of mutual funds; deposit holding services; co-operative credit society 
services; fund investment; investment advice; unit trust services; stocks and bonds 
brokerage; investment portfolio management services; consultancy, information and 
advisory services relating to the aforesaid services; all relating to or for the 
promotion of rugby football or the proprietor's rugby team. 
 
類別 Class 38 
Telecommunications; communication services; telecommunication of information 
(including web pages) and any other data; radio, television and cable television and 
satellite broadcasting; musical broadcasting; broadcasting via wireless application 
protocol; broadcasting via the Internet or by other electronic means; teletext 
services; telephone and telecommunication services; electronic mail services; 
provision of telecommunications access and links to computer databases and the 
Internet; transmission of radio and television programmes; computer aided transmission 
of messages and images; electronic mail; transmission of messages; facsimile services; 
cellular telephone communication services; electronic bulletin board services; message 
sending services; teleconferencing services; subscription television broadcasting; 
music broadcasting; broadcasting services relating to entertainment and to people; 
data broadcasting services; information services relating to broadcasting; providing 
Internet chatrooms; Internet portal services; providing access to digital music 
websites on the Internet; broadcasting, dissemination and transmission of visual 
images, audio information, graphics, data and other information, using radio, 
telecommunications apparatus, electronic media or the Internet; live transmissions 
accessible via home pages on the Internet (webcam); providing access to a computer 
server by way of telephone lines, cable, network connections and the Internet; news 
agencies; consultancy, information and advisory services relating to all of the 
aforesaid services; all relating to or for the promotion of rugby football or the 
proprietor's rugby team. 
 
類別 Class 39 
Travel agency services; arranging of tours; booking agency services for travel; 
arranging of travel, travel courier and guide services; storage, packaging and 
transportation of goods by air, land and water; consultancy, information and advisory 
services relating to the aforesaid services; all relating to or for the promotion of 
rugby football or the proprietor's rugby team. 
 
類別 Class 43 
Hospitality services; corporate hospitality; hospitality suites (provision of 
accommodation, food or drink); providing sporting lunches and dinners; hotel services; 
services for providing food and drink; temporary accommodation; catering; restaurants; 
cafeterias; snack-bars; bistros; bars; canteens; self service restaurants; travel 
agency services for booking accommodation; consultancy, information and advisory 
services relating to all of the aforesaid services; all relating to or for the 
promotion of rugby football or the proprietor's rugby team. 
 

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 

類別 Class 25 
Clothing, headwear and footwear; replica kits, replica shorts, replica shirts, replica 
socks; clothing of leather and of imitation leather; belts; money belts; t-shirts, 
polo shirts, rugby shirts, jackets, ties, bow ties, pullovers, trousers, socks, 
shirts, skirts, dresses, sweaters, sweatshirts, pants, jerseys, jumpers, waistcoats, 
kilts, pyjama suits, night suits, night shirts, night dresses, dressing robes; 
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underwear; boxer shorts, briefs, bras, lingerie, garters, hosiery, corsets, bodices; 
romper suits, bibs; children's clothing; articles of outer clothing; blazers, coats, 
fleece tops and fleece suits, padded jackets; knitwear; leisure suits; sports jerseys; 
sports clothing; track suits, training suits, rugby tops, rugby shorts, leotards, 
bathing suits, bikinis, swimming trunks, beachwear, sports bras, jock straps; clothing 
for babies; waterproof clothing; wax jackets, oil skins, galoshes, anoraks, wet suits; 
braces; hats and caps; hats and caps for children and for babies; shoes, sandals, 
slippers, training shoes, boots, rugby boots, ski boots; gloves, mittens and scarves; 
earasaids; trews; stoles; all relating to or for the promotion of rugby football or 
the proprietor's rugby team. 
 
類別 Class 41 
Sporting services; hospitality services (entertainment); corporate hospitality 
(entertainment); all relating to or for the promotion of rugby football or the 
proprietor's rugby team. 

 
 

[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

301706535 

[540] 商標：  
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

British & Irish Lions Designated Activity 
Company 
1st Floor Block B, Simmonscourt House, 
Simmonscourt Road, Dublin 4, 
IRELAND 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

LIU, SHEN & ASSOCIATES 
Room 3716, 37/F, Sun Hung Kai Centre, 
30 Harbour Road, Wanchai, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

25,41 

[151] 註冊日期：  
Date of Registration: 
放棄生效日期：  
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect: 

03-09-2010  
 
28-08-2020 

     

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 

類別 Class 3 
Soaps; cosmetics; perfumery; essential oils; hair lotions; dentifrices; non-medicated 
toilet preparations; pre-shave and after-shave lotions; tattoos (temporary); skincare 
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preparations; mouthwashes; deodorants; anti-perspirants; toilet waters; shaving soaps 
and shaving lotions; shaving creams and gels; toiletries; hair care preparations; hair 
lotions; shampoo; conditioner; hair sprays; bubble bath; baby bath preparations; bath 
oils; bath salts; shower gel; toothpaste; lotions for cosmetic purposes; talcum 
powder; boot polish; cotton wool; nail care preparations; sunscreens; sun block; after 
sun preparations; sun milks; sun protectors for the lips; non-medicated preparations 
for the relief of sunburn; transfers for cosmetic purposes; almond oil; tissues; 
cleaning preparations; windscreen cleaning liquids; gels for the lips and for the 
skin; all relating to or for the promotion of rugby football or the proprietor's rugby 
team; all included in Class 3. 
 
類別 Class 9 
Computer games; video games; computer and video games programmes; video games 
apparatus; video discs; electronic amusement apparatus; program memory cartridges for 
electronic amusement apparatus; personal digital assistants with satellite 
communication capability; electric and electronic communication apparatus; CD-ROM 
players; electronic, electric and/or mechanical amusement machines; recorded video 
discs and video tapes; game machines, game machine software; DVD-ROM players; 
programmed-data-carrying electronic DVD-ROMs; DVD-ROM encoded virtual reality game 
software; DVD-ROM encoded video game software; encoded video DVD-ROM drivers; cases 
adapted for DVD-ROMS; computer peripherals; optical apparatus and instruments; 
computer software relating to sports or entertainment and leisure matters or rugby 
football; computer programs for use in communications; computer programs relating to 
telecommunications; computers; computer software; computer software and publications 
in electronic form supplied on-line from databases or from facilities provided on the 
Internet (including websites); computer software and telecommunications apparatus 
(including modems) to enable connection to databases and the Internet; computer 
software to enable searching of data; computer software for wireless application 
protocol; wireless application protocol apparatus and instruments; computer games 
software and computer games consoles; games apparatus adapted for use with television 
receivers; records; videos; DVDs; radios; smart cards; encoded cards and cards bearing 
machine readable information; CD-ROMs; personal organisers and personal stereos; 
compact discs; video cassette recorders; DVD players; apparatus and instruments for 
the recording, transmission or reproduction of data, sound or images; cameras, 
camcorders and photographic apparatus and instruments; cases for photographic 
apparatus; calculators; telephones; mobile phones, covers, fascias and cases for 
mobile phones, accessories for mobile phones; phone cards; sunglasses and cases for 
sunglasses; spectacles and contact lenses; cases for spectacles and contact lenses; 
audio visual teaching apparatus; binoculars; televisions; electrical and electronic 
domestic appliances; radio alarm clocks; identity cards; debit cards; screens; 
screensavers; electronic scoreboards; credit cards (encoded); computer mouse, computer 
mouse mats; gum guards; gum guards for protection in sport; gum shields; gum shields 
for protection in sport; protective clothing; body armour for the protection of 
various parts of the body for use in sports activities; protective headwear; 
protective helmets; protective helmets for use in sports; protective gloves; face 
protectors; stress gauges; carry cases; reflective arm bands; covers for electric 
sockets; portable digital electronic devices and software related thereto; handheld 
digital electronic devices and software related thereto; MP3 players; handheld 
computers; electronic organisers; electronic notepads; parts and fittings for all the 
aforesaid goods; all relating to or for the promotion of rugby football or the 
proprietor's rugby team; all included in Class 9. 
 
類別 Class 14 
Jewellery boxes; jewellery; earrings; rings and pendants; clips; fobs, ingots and 
chains; cuff-links; badges; tie-pins; tie slides; crests; silver and gold tankards; 
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keyrings; key fobs; precious metals and their alloys and goods in precious metals or 
coated therewith; precious stones; horological and chronometric instruments; watches; 
ornaments of precious metal; works of arts of precious metal; statuettes; stopwatches; 
chains; watch chains and watch cases; clocks; silver and gold ware; watch straps; 
brooches; pin badges of precious metal; cups of precious metal being decorative 
articles; all relating to or for the promotion of rugby football or the proprietor's 
rugby team; all included in Class 14. 
 
類別 Class 16 
Stationery and office requisites; printed matter; teaching materials; books; 
photographs; paper, plastic bags; wrapping material and packing paper; periodical 
publications; calendars; photographic albums; greeting cards; Christmas cards; 
postcards; diaries; address books; personal organisers in paper form; newsletters; 
leaflets; catalogues; geographical maps; mats for beer glasses; portraits; magazines; 
match programmes; match tickets; brochures; stickers; photocards; albums; binders; 
business card holders; packaging; posters; prints; artists' materials; paintings; 
engraving plates; engravings; paper knives; lithographic works of art; paperweights; 
pens; pen and pencil cases, pen holders and pen clips; drawing instruments, drawing 
materials and drawing sets; crayons; paper flags; book markers; chart pointers; 
stencils; coasters; cheque book and passport holders; table mats and table napkins of 
paper; removable tattoos (decalcomanias); flags and pennants of paper; scrapbooks; 
sketch books; story books; colouring books; water-colours; easels; modelling clay; 
drawing pads; drawing boards; sticker books; stamp pads; instructional materials; 
paper table cloths; paper table mats; paper table napkins; comics; books for children; 
children's magazines; publications for children; stationery for children's educational 
activities; stationery for children's playing activities; children's slates; pencil 
boxes; children's club magazines; disposable napkins; disposable napkin-pants; 
disposable training pants for children; bibs; bubble packs; cardboard; cardboard 
articles; bags; song books; slate pencils; badges of cardboard; badges made of paper; 
all relating to or for the promotion of rugby football or the proprietor's rugby team; 
all included in Class 16. 
 
類別 Class 18 
Articles made from leather or from imitation leather; belts; trunks; bags and 
holdalls; luggage; handbags; shoulder bags; waist bags; backpacks and rucksacks; all 
purpose sports bags; kit bags; vanity cases; overnight bags; duffle bags; garment bags 
for travel; travelling bags; umbrellas and parasols; wallets and purses; walking 
sticks; card cases, key cases and notecases; key fobs incorporating key rings; cases 
of leather or of leather board; laces; boot bags; suit carriers; business card holders 
and document holders; golf umbrellas; bags for golf shoes, bags for boots and for 
trainers; suit carriers; bags for shaving sets; suitcases; satchels; schools bags; 
cases; gym bags; beach bags; shopping bags; belts; saddle bags; bicycle bags; bags 
(panniers) for bicycles; shoulder bags for use by children; sling bags for carrying 
infants; parts and fittings for all of the aforesaid goods; all relating to or for the 
promotion of rugby football or the proprietor's rugby team; all included in Class 18. 
 
類別 Class 20 
Statuettes and figurines of wood, wax, plaster and of plastic; mirrors, picture 
frames; pennants, wall plaques; containers of wood and of plastic; curtains, curtain 
holders, hooks, rails, rings, rods, rollers and tie backs; bedding (not including 
linen); key rings; badges and novelty badges; furniture; soft furnishings; articles 
made of wood, cork, reed, cane, wicker, horn, bone, ivory, whalebone, shell, amber, 
mother-of-pearl, meerschaum or plastic; garden furniture; pillows and cushions; fitted 
covers of textile for furniture and headboards; seat pads; seat pads being parts of 
furniture; all relating to or for the promotion of rugby football or the proprietor's 
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rugby team; all included in Class 20. 
 
類別 Class 21 
Glassware, porcelain, earthenware and ceramic articles; tankards, household and 
kitchen utensils and containers, combs, piggy banks, drinking flasks, shoe horns; 
bottle openers; cups; mugs; beer mugs; coasters; portable cold boxes and coolers; 
flasks; refrigerating bottles; shaving brushes and shaving bowls; shaving brush 
stands; vases; lunch boxes; crockery; heat insulated containers for beverages; 
coasters, not of paper and other than table linen; ice pails; corkscrews; drinking 
glasses; ice buckets; manual mixers, cocktail shakers; pottery; table plates; 
tableware holders; tableware; brushes; sponges; brush-making materials; articles made 
of ceramics, glass, porcelain or earthenware; bowls; serving bowls; eating bowls; 
bowls for flowers, basins, salad bowls; candle bowls; stoneware; dinnerware of 
stoneware; cheese dish covers; cheese domes; electric toothbrushes; toothbrushes; all 
relating to or for the promotion of rugby football or the proprietor's rugby team; all 
included in Class 21. 
 
類別 Class 24 
Rugs, towels, flags and pennants, table covers and table linen, curtains, banners, 
handkerchiefs of textile, travelling rugs, lap rugs, bath linen, bunting, household 
linen, mats of linen, textile piece goods; fabrics; soft furnishings; textiles for 
furnishing; furniture coverings of textile; textile wall hangings; curtains of 
textile; doilies of textiles; drapes; fabrics for textile use; furniture coverings; 
household textile articles; household textile piece goods; loose covers made of 
textile materials for furniture; mats of textile; mural hangings; roller blinds; 
sunscreens of textile; textile napkins; textiles for interior decorating; textiles 
made of cotton, flannel, linen, satin and silk; textiles made of wool; bed linen, 
table covers and table linen, banners, handkerchiefs of textile; textiles and textile 
goods; bed covers; textiles for making articles of clothing; duvets; covers for 
pillows, cushions or duvets; tartan piece goods; tartan bolting cloth; pads; pads in 
the form of chair covers; throws; runners; all relating to or for the promotion of 
rugby football or the proprietor's rugby team; all included in Class 24. 
 
類別 Class 26 
Cloth badges, other badges not of precious metal or of cloth, ornamental novelty 
badges; badges; pin badges; rosettes, ribbons, buttons, hair bands and scrunchies; 
clips for clothing; clothing accessories and decorations; hair pins, hair bows and 
grips; all relating to or for the promotion of rugby football or the proprietor's 
rugby team; all included in Class 26. 
 
類別 Class 28 
Games; board games; automatic slot machines; automatic games other than coin-operated 
and those adapted for use with television receivers only; coin-operated video games; 
electronic game equipment; hand held electronic games; hand held units for playing 
electronic games; stand alone video output game machines; stand alone video game 
machines; electronic amusement apparatus adapted for use with liquid crystal displays; 
games adapted for use with dot matrix crystal displays; jigsaws; electronic games; 
computer games; toys and playthings; sporting articles; rugby balls; balls for sport; 
playing balls; footballs; mini footballs and mini rugby balls; stress balls; soft 
toys; teddy bears; dice; dominoes; dolls and figurines; flying discs; playing cards; 
toy vehicles; masks and toy masks; building blocks; marbles; mobiles; parlour games; 
rattles; spinning tops; darts; balloons; bath toys and toys for use in swimming pools; 
practical jokes (novelties); conjuring apparatus and instruments and magicians' sets; 
gymnastic and body training apparatus; body building apparatus; bar bells; dumb bells; 
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shin guards; knee guards; elbow guards; gloves for games; skateboards, roller skates; 
skating boots; skis; surfboards, surf skis, water skis; scooters; paragliders; fishing 
rods, fishing tackle and fishing bags; golf clubs, golf bags and golf accessories; 
bags adapted for carrying sporting articles; articles for use in golf; golf clubs, 
golf balls, markers for golf balls, golf bags, covers for golf clubs, head covers for 
clubs, tags for golf bags, golf tees, golf tools; kites; skittles; paintball guns and 
paintballs; rocking horses; ornaments for Christmas trees; Christmas crackers; 
sleighs; bob-sleighs; automatic and coin operated amusement machines; confetti; 
swings, slides, climbing frames and climbing apparatus; remote control toys and 
playthings; animated toys and playthings; electronic toys; electronic educational 
toys; bath toys; fancy dress outfits; safety restrains for use in sport; safety 
harnesses; toy bicycles; children's bicycles; exercise bicycles; costumes; toy 
tableware; playground apparatus; parts and fittings for all of the aforesaid goods; 
all relating to or for the promotion of rugby football or the proprietor's rugby team; 
all included in Class 28. 
 
類別 Class 29 
Milk, milk beverages, dairy products, nuts, crisps, salted snack foods, snack foods; 
meat, fish, poultry and game; meat extracts; preserved, dried and cooked fruits and 
vegetables; jellies, jams, compotes; edible oils and fats; cream; whipped cream; ham; 
cheese; lobsters, oysters and mussels (not being live); shellfish; prepared meals in 
this class; potato chips; potato fritters; salads; potato crisps; vegetables; milk 
shakes; sauerkraut; sausages; soups; preparations for making soup; olives; yoghurt; 
all relating to or for the promotion of rugby football or the proprietor's rugby team; 
all included in Class 29. 
 
類別 Class 30 
Beverages, snack foods, sandwiches; coffee, tea, iced tea, sugar, rice, tapioca, sago, 
artificial coffee; latte (coffee); chai (tea); chocolate beverages; cocoa-based 
beverages; coffee flavourings; pastas; pastry; prepared meals in this class; 
shortbread; rice; noodles; spaghetti; couscous; chips; pizzas; peppers; sushi; frozen 
yoghurt; popcorn; flour; bread; honey, treacle; yeast, baking-powder; salt, mustard; 
vinegar, sauces; cooking sauces; spices; confectionery; chocolate; chewing gum; 
liquorice; marzipan; fondants; sweets; muesli; biscuits; pastries; pancakes; cakes; 
cereals; preparations made from cereals; cereal bars; breakfast bars; cookies; crisps; 
ices; ice cream; fruit jellies; custard; gingerbread; cocoa; pies; spring rolls; 
ravioli; waffles; desserts; sauces; gravies; spreads; all relating to or for the 
promotion of rugby football or the proprietor's rugby team; all included in Class 30. 
 
類別 Class 32 
Beer, stout, ales; mineral and aerated waters and other non-alcoholic drinks, fruit 
juices and fruit drinks, syrups and other preparations for making beverages; table 
waters and seltzer waters; vegetable juices, non-alcoholic aperitifs; sports drinks; 
isotonic drinks; water; bottled water; flavoured water; all relating to or for the 
promotion of rugby football or the proprietor's rugby team; all included in Class 32. 
 
類別 Class 33 
Alcoholic beverages, whisky, wines, liqueurs, cocktails and spirits (beverages); 
aperitifs; all relating to or for the promotion of rugby football or the proprietor's 
rugby team; all included in Class 33. 
 
類別 Class 35 
Retail services, electronic shopping retail services, retail services provided by mail 
order; all connected with the sale of books, home entertainment media, textiles, 
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clothing, footwear, headgear, fresh food, organic foodstuffs, organic drinks, fruits 
and vegetables, fresh fruits and vegetables, herbs, beers, mineral and aerated waters, 
sports drinks, isotonic drinks, snack foods, crisps, ready meals, sports merchandise, 
housewares, first aid kits, vitamin and mineral preparations, razors, safety razors, 
travel goods, travel guides, luggage, computer games, video games, video discs, 
videos, DVDs, CD-ROMs, beauty products, toiletries, sports clothing, sports footwear; 
casual wear, training wear, leisurewear, fashion wear, sunglasses, electronic 
organisers, personal audio, sporting articles, jewellery, golf equipment, golf 
accessories, badges, keyrings, tags, bag tags, balls, rugby balls, stationery, 
trophies, games, cameras, photographic equipment, computers, handheld computers, 
portable digital electronic devices; advertising, marketing and promotional services; 
business management services relating to sport; arranging and conducting exhibitions; 
agency services for promoting and management of sports and media personalities, 
celebrities, after dinner speakers and motivational speakers; business management; 
business administration; consultancy, information and advisory services relating to 
all of the aforesaid services; all relating to or for the promotion of rugby football 
or the proprietor's rugby team; all included in Class 35. 
 
類別 Class 36 
Banking services, credit card services, accident insurance, trading in debentures and 
securities, financial services; insurance services; investment services; credit 
services; mortgage services; executor and trustee services; fiduciary services; 
investment trust services; surety services; trusteeship; trust arrangement and 
advisory services; fund raising services; provision of financial guarantees; 
administration of mutual funds; deposit holding services; co-operative credit society 
services; fund investment; investment advice; unit trust services; stocks and bonds 
brokerage; investment portfolio management services; consultancy, information and 
advisory services relating to the aforesaid services; all relating to or for the 
promotion of rugby football or the proprietor's rugby team; all included in Class 36. 
 
類別 Class 38 
Telecommunications; communication services; telecommunication of information 
(including web pages) and any other data; radio, television and cable television and 
satellite broadcasting; musical broadcasting; broadcasting via wireless application 
protocol; broadcasting via the Internet or by other electronic means; teletext 
services; telephone and telecommunication services; electronic mail services; 
provision of telecommunications access and links to computer databases and the 
Internet; transmission of radio and television programmes; computer aided transmission 
of messages and images; electronic mail; transmission of messages; facsimile services; 
cellular telephone communication services; electronic bulletin board services; message 
sending services; teleconferencing services; subscription television broadcasting; 
music broadcasting; broadcasting services relating to entertainment and to people; 
data broadcasting services; information services relating to broadcasting; providing 
Internet chatrooms; Internet portal services; providing access to digital music 
websites on the Internet; broadcasting, dissemination and transmission of visual 
images, audio information, graphics, data and other information, using radio, 
telecommunications apparatus, electronic media or the Internet; live transmissions 
accessible via home pages on the Internet (webcam); providing access to a computer 
server by way of telephone lines, cable, network connections and the Internet; news 
agencies; consultancy, information and advisory services relating to all of the 
aforesaid services; all relating to or for the promotion of rugby football or the 
proprietor's rugby team; all included in Class 38. 
 
類別 Class 39 
Travel agency services; arranging of tours; booking agency services for travel; 
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arranging of travel, travel courier and guide services; storage, packaging and 
transportation of goods by air, land and water; consultancy, information and advisory 
services relating to the aforesaid services; all relating to or for the promotion of 
rugby football or the proprietor's rugby team; all included in Class 39. 
 
類別 Class 43 
Hospitality services; corporate hospitality; hospitality suites (provision of 
accommodation, food or drink); providing sporting lunches and dinners; hotel services; 
services for providing food and drink; temporary accommodation; catering; restaurants; 
cafeterias; snack-bars; bistros; bars; canteens; self service restaurants; travel 
agency services for booking accommodation; consultancy, information and advisory 
services relating to all of the aforesaid services; all relating to or for the 
promotion of rugby football or the proprietor's rugby team; all included in Class 43. 
 

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 

類別 Class 25 
Clothing, headwear and footwear; replica kits, replica shorts, replica shirts, replica 
socks; clothing of leather and of imitation leather; belts; money belts; t-shirts, 
polo shirts, rugby shirts, jackets, ties, bow ties, pullovers, trousers, socks, 
shirts, skirts, dresses, sweaters, sweatshirts, pants, jerseys, jumpers, waistcoats, 
kilts, pyjama suits, night suits, night shirts, night dresses, dressing robes; 
underwear; boxer shorts, briefs, bras, lingerie, garters, hosiery, corsets, bodices; 
romper suits, bibs; children's clothing; articles of outer clothing; blazers, coats, 
fleece tops and fleece suits, padded jackets; knitwear; leisure suits; sports jerseys; 
sports clothing; track suits, training suits, rugby tops, rugby shorts, leotards, 
bathing suits, bikinis, swimming trunks, beachwear, sports bras, jock straps; clothing 
for babies; waterproof clothing; wax jackets, oil skins, galoshes, anoraks, wet suits; 
braces; hats and caps; hats and caps for children and for babies; shoes, sandals, 
slippers, training shoes, boots, rugby boots, ski boots; gloves, mittens and scarves; 
earasaids; trews; stoles; all relating to or for the promotion of rugby football or 
the proprietor's rugby team; all included in Class 25. 
 
類別 Class 41 
Sporting services, organisation of sporting events and activities, recreational 
services; arranging of sporting events; entertainment provided during intervals of 
sporting events; information relating to entertainment or sports, provided on-line 
from a computer database or the Internet; providing entertainment through computer 
networks; providing computer game software, music and/or pictures through computer 
networks; providing new data for computer game software through computer networks; 
operation of interactive electronic media entertainment facilities; provision of 
amusement facilities by computer online systems; provision of computer and video 
games, and computer and video games software via a computer database, a computer 
network or the Internet, or interactive television; electronic games services provided 
by means of the Internet or via a computer based system; musical concerts; museum 
services; ticket reservation services; ticket procurement and information services for 
sports events; ticket agency (sports, travel and entertainment); electronic games 
services provided by means of the Internet; club services; presentation of live 
performances; publishing services, arranging and conducting of seminars, physical 
education, training (practical demonstrations), sport camp services, education 
relating to sports and leisure, organisation of sporting events and competitions, 
organisation of exhibitions, film production, provision of exhibition and museum 
facilities, performances, provision of stadium conference and exhibition services, 
rental of stadium facilities and sports apparatus; photographic services; master of 
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ceremony services for parties and special events; entertainment services, 
entertainment agency services; entertainment information; hospitality services; 
corporate hospitality; fan club services; cultural activities; organisation of shows 
and demonstrations; organisation of seminars, conferences and master classes; 
practical demonstrations for educational and/or entertainment purposes; publication of 
books; publication of electronic books, manuals and magazines on-line; arranging and 
presentation of events and workshops in relation to lifestyle, sports and 
entertainment; arranging and organising personal appearances, demonstrations and award 
presentations; arranging and conducting of lectures, events, exhibitions, 
presentations and seminars for educational, sports and/or entertainment purposes; 
information relating to sports, entertainment or education provided online from a 
computer database or the Internet; consultancy, information and advisory services 
relating to all of the aforesaid services; all relating to or for the promotion of 
rugby football or the proprietor's rugby team; all included in Class 41. 

 
  


